
CONSENT AGENDA ITEMS 
A December 08, 2015 - Regular Town Council Meeting Minutes 
B. Claims Paid Prior to Town Council Meeting 
C. Claims to be Paid 
D. Employee Distribution Summary, Payfile Totals Detail & Check Register for December 2015 
E. Clerk-Treasurer Fund & Appropriation Reports for November/Closed & December/Not Closed 
F. Clerk-Treasurer Utility Report for December 2015 
G. Utility Superintendent Report for December 2015 
H. Town Marshal Report for December 2015 
I. Kyle & Aaron * Taser Training in Lebanon on February 4, 2016. Cost is $250 Per Person. 

Sandy to Pay Invoices. 
J. Brandon* Alliance Water Conference French Lick 3-16 & 3-17. Registration Fee $135 & Hotel 

$244. Sandy to Pay Invoices. 

BOB COX - APPROVE CONSENT AGENDA 
Does Anyone Wish to Remove Any Item Under the Consent Portion of the Agenda A - J to: 
Discuss the Item OR Question the Item OR Register A Vote Against the Item 
Bob asked if anyone had any questions on the Consent Agenda Items. There were no questions. 
Barry made a motion to approve the Consent Agenda as submitted. Linda seconded. Motion 
passed 5-0. 

Vote for Town Council Vice President 
Bob made a motion for Barry Lewis to be Vice President of the Town Council. Linda seconded. 
Bob asked if there were any other nominations. There were no other nominations. 
Evelyn made a motion to close the nominations. Linda seconded. 
The motion for Barry Lewis for Town Council Vice President passed 4-1. Barry abstained. 

2016 Town Council Election 
Vote for Town Council President 
Barry made a motion for Bob Cox to be President of the Town Council. Evelyn seconded. 
Bob asked if there were any other nominations. There were no other nominations. 
Barry made a motion to close the nominations. Evelyn seconded. 
The motion for Bob Cox for Town Council President passed 4-1. Bob abstained. 

Roll Call 
Bob Cox, Barry Lewis, Evelyn Swank and Linda Arrigo and Aaron Benge were present. 

Pledge 
The Pledge of Allegiance was said. 

Prayer 
Bob Cox said the prayer. 

BOB COX 
Call to Order 
Bob Cox called the meeting to order at 6:30 P.M. 
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Bob mentioned doing a survey to see if people wanted a Beer Tent or not. Bob said next time he 
thinks we need to hear from people who are for a Beer Tent at the Freedom Festival. 

Barry made a motion not to allow a Beer Tent at the Freedom Festival this year. Aaron seconded. 
Motion passed 4-1. Bob opposed. 

Kyle said they built the fireworks up for two (2) years and if beer is an issue that could possibly ruin it 
or hinder it in any way then he does not want that to happen. Barry said that is his concern as well 
and suggested we could revisit a Beer Tent in a couple of years. Barry said this will be the third year 
for Fireworks and everybody only has good things to say about it. 

Barry said if there is beer half of the people he talked to would not attend the Fireworks but they can 
watch it from their yard. Barry said personally he does not have a problem with a Beer Tent and if we 
did have one we would be the first one to sell beer at a Fireworks show. Bob said they do serve beer 
at the Taste of Montgomery County. 

Kyle said it does not matter which way the vote goes but people are bringing beer in coolers to the 
Freedom Festival and you cannot make them get rid of it on Township property. Kyle said that is 
what gave them the idea for a Beer Tent and make some money from it. 

Aaron said he talked to four (4) people with kids and got negative feedback as well. Evelyn was not 
for a Beer Tent at the Freedom Festival. Linda said she does not think it is a great idea because it is 
a family event. 

Barry talked to about eight (8) or nine (9) people and none of them thought it was a good idea 
because in their eyes it is a family event and do you want drinking going on, even though it is 
separated, it will still be there. Barry said do you want it to be a family event or a money making 
event. Barry said they all agreed it would make money but it is a family event with the Little League 
Ballgames and Kids Games and Fireworks. 

Sandy said the last time the Beer Tent was discussed she was asked to check with the Town's 
Insurance Company and she found out the Waynetown Bar would have to furnish the Town with a 
Certificate of Liability Insurance and the Town would need to be listed as Additionally Insured. Sandy 
said when you add someone as Additionally Insured it normally costs extra to do that. 

Bob said the Town has an Ordinance that does not allow alcohol in the Park so Steve is asking for an 
exception to the Ordinance for the day of the Freedom Festival. Bob asked what time beer would be 
served and Steve said when the bands start around three (3) or four (4). 

Bob said for the first time the Finish Line Festival in downtown Crawfordsville had a Beer Garden and 
there was a line the whole time. Bob said it was on the street in front of the old Elston Bank and it 
was a hit. Bob said people were allowed to walk around the streets with beer cans. 

CITIZEN COMMENTS 
Steve Proctor - Beer Tent at Freedom Festival 
Steve said at a previous Town Council Meeting he brought up the possibility of having a Beer Tent at 
the Park during the Freedom Festival as a way to raise money. Steve said, if approved, the Beer 
Tent would be run by Jamie Rosen, Manager of the Waynetown Bar & Grill and 50% of the proceeds 
would go to the Freedom Festival. Steve said the Beer Tent would be on the basketball court, it 
would be fenced off, id checked, and no alcohol would leave the fenced area. Discussion ensued. 
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Kyle said for years Reggie has been given notices and has been allowed to get out of them somehow 
or do whatever he wants to do and not comply. Linda said Reggie keeps telling her he is working on 

Kyle mentioned all the junk Reggie has and said to him it is hypercritical to keep pounding on Cecilia 
to get rid of one (1) vehicle and across the street is Reggie's junk. 

Reggie Hutchison - White Truck & Junk 
Kyle said that Reggie has a white truck, on the west side of his residence, right directly across the 
street from Cecilia Coy that is probably in worse shape than Cecilia's crashed car that she has in her 
driveway. Kyle said you cannot tell the car is crashed because the damage is in the front and the car 
is parked up against a shed. 

ORDINANCE VIOLATIONS 
Cecilia Coy · Update Junk Vehicle 
Kyle said Cecilia Coy's junk vehicle is still on her property. Kyle said he attempted to make contact 
but Cecilia was not home. Bob said we need to figure out what to do with Coy. Kyle said Cecilia was 
given to November to take care of the junk car and nothing has happened. Kyle said he and Alfredo 
will try to catch Cecilia at home and talk to her about the junk vehicle. 

Carol said she hopes to have a list of things that she would like see accomplished this year along 
with a list of things that are in the works. 

Transition Plan & To Do List 
Carol said next month she would like to have an updated Transition Plan ready as this is a living 
document and it is time to update it. 

Linda made a motion approving the ADA Compliance Notice & Policy Statement. Aaron seconded. 
Motion passed 5-0. 

Approve ADA Compliance Notice & Policy Statement 
Carol said the Compliance Notice & Policy Statement, which is posted around Town, deleted the 
Clerk-Treasurer as the ADA Coordinator. 

Barry made a motion to pass Resolution 001-2016 - A Resolution of the Town Council of the Town of 
Waynetown. Indiana Adopting the Americans With Disabilities Act (ADA) Transition Plan. Evelyn 
seconded. Motion passed 5-0. 

Resolution 001-2016 - A Resolution of the Town Council of the Town of Waynetown, Indiana 
Adopting the Americans With Disabilities Act (ADA) Transition Plan 
Carol said Resolution 001-2016 replaces the old Resolution. It takes out that the Clerk-Treasurer is 
the ADA Coordinator. Carol said the words must were replaced with will. Carol said because of our 
size there are certain things we are not required to do but we are doing them because it is the right 
thing to do. 

ADA 
2015 Annual ADA Report 
Carol said hopefully everyone has looked at the 2015 Annual ADA Report that is on your iPad. Carol 
asked if anyone has any questions or comments. Carol said we had several things that went on last 
year. Bob said he was impressed with the list of ADA accomplishments in 2015. Bob told Carol she 
did a good job as there were things listed that he did not even think about. 

14ZO 
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SBOA Materiality Threshold Policy 
Sandy said we talked about the SBOA Materiality Threshold Policy at a previous Town Council 
Meeting and the information in on the iPads so you can read about it. Sandy said the Policy is not 
written yet and once she writes the Policy she will run it past Peebles to review. Sandy said the Town 
Council decides the Threshold limits. 

Join Indiana Park & Recreation Association 
Bob asked if there had been any more thought about joining the Indiana Park & Recreation 
Association. Bob said they do a lot of training but thought we were getting along fine without joining. 
Bob said he thinks most of their members are big Town and Cities. No action was taken. 

COUNCIL OLD BUSINESS 
Garfield Street Storm Water Update 
Paul said work should start next week on the Garfield Street Storm Water Project. Barry asked how 
long it would take to complete the project. Paul said Price did not think it would take very many days 
but Paul said it was like a pinball machine where they have to go with the Storm Water line because 
of the gas lines and the sewer lines. Paul said the sewer lines are not very deep (16 inches in some 
places) so he hopes the plan is still going to work as designed. Paul said this should have never 
been allowed to happen and Bob agreed and said it has been too long ago now. Steve asked Paul 
where the main intake would be and Paul said just south of Ron Cunningham's driveway in the 
right-of-way. Paul said if you stood on Walnut Street and looked to the west and drew a line straight 
that is where the outlet will be. Paul said this is not what you would think of as a Storm Water System 
with inlets this is to get the surface water off. Paul said this is all it is going to do and it will make it 
better but it is not an $85,000 fix. 

Ordinance Violation Process 
Kyle said he thinks the Ordinance Violation process needs to be rewritten. Kyle mentioned the forms 
they use for Ordinance Violations. Bob asked Kyle to come up with a plan and they can talk about it 
at the next Town Council Meeting. 

Solar Park 
Bob said the Solar Park will be in the areas discussed above. Bob said people will see the Solar 
Park and say what a progressive Town and then they will look across the street and say oh my gosh 
look at this junky Town. 

Michael Niece 
Evelyn said Michael Niece needs to be written an Ordinance Violation for junk as well. Evelyn said 
the last time she wrote Michael up he came to the Grocery Store and cussed at her. It was decided 
that Kyle would write up Niece. 

Kyle said that Reggie needs to be issued an Ordinance Violation that is detailed on what he has to do 
to correct the issues. Bob asked Kyle if he wanted Evelyn to write Reggie up or if he wanted to and 
Kyle said he would. 

it. Sandy said isn't there a thirty (30) day timeframe. Kyle said Reggie can get a dumpster and throw 
half of the stuff away and in two (2) months 1t is full again. Kyle said if you look at the ariel view of his 
home the whole back yard is packed full junk and trash. Kyle said the Health Department can do 
more things than we can as far as going on private property. Kyle mentioned rodents, mosquitoes 
and an environmental nuance. 

14~1 
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Evelyn made a motion to sign the 2016 Animal Welfare Contract. Linda seconded. Motion passed 
5-0. 

2016 Animal Welfare Contract 
Bob said the 2016 Animal Welfare Contract rs the same as last year and it is probably a pretty good 
bargain Kyle said it is a bargain and it is definitely needed. Kyle said there are two (2) Towns that do 
not have a contract with the AWL and when people call dispatch about a dog running loose or 
barking in those Towns there is nothing can that be done about it. Bob said the price ($2,244) did not 
go up from last year. 

Barry made a motion to pass Ordinance 2016-001 on third and final reading. Aaron seconded. 
Motion Passed 5-0. 

Barry made a motion to pass Ordinance 2016-001 on second reading. Linda seconded. Motion 
Passed 5-0. 

Barry made a motion to suspend the rules and vote on Ordinance 2016-001 on the same day as 
introduced Evelyn seconded. Motion passed 5-0. 

Barry made a motion to pass Ordinance 2016-001 - Promotional Expenditures Ordinance on first 
reading. Linda seconded. Motion Passed 5-0. 

Promotional Expenditures Ordinance (revised) 2016-001 
Sandy said at the December Town Council Meeting a Promotional Expenditures Ordinance was 
passed. Sandy said the ILMCT List Serve has been lighting up with questions and answers about 
the Promotional Expenditures Ordinance. Sandy said the Beef House, Pizza for the Pool Employees 
and Flowers cannot be paid for unless it is listed in the Ordinance and this is why the Ordinance is 
being revised. Sandy said the Utilities cannot pay for Promotional Items listed above it has to come 
out of the General Fund. Sandy said after she made additions to the Ordinance she sent it to 
Peebles to review. 

Paul asked the Town Council to come in and look at the blueprints with him so they all would know 
what is going on with the Water Project 

Preliminary Water Project Blueprints 
Paul told the Council that Rachel and Vince of Commonwealth brought preliminary blueprints of the 
Water Project in today and went over them in detail with Brandon and him to see if they could see any 
potential problems. 

COUNCIL NEW BUSINESS 
Commonwealth Engineers, Inc. Invoice for $46,200 * Preliminary Design 55% Complete 
Through 11-30-2015 
Bob said that Commonwealth Engineers sent the Town an Invoice for $46,200 for Preliminary 
Design Work that is 55% complete through November. Bob asked where the money will come from 
to pay the invoice and mentioned Grant money. Sandy said we do not have any Grant money 
available yet. Sandy said it will have to be paid out of the Water Fund and then we will be reimbursed 
from the OCRA Grant or the SRF Loan when we get it. Sandy said the $46,200 invoice did not have 
any supporting documentation with it. Sandy said Vince from Commonwealth was at Town Hall 
today and told Sandy that Commonwealth is okay with holding off on payment until the February 
Town Council Meeting and that will give Commonwealth time to get the support documents to Sandy. 

14~ 
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Splash Pad Improvements 
Paul said he would like to get all of the splash pad controls out of the hole in the ground and move 
them above ground. Paul said it is a very harsh environment with moisture, acid and chlorine. Paul 
said he had to replace the pump last year, which was around $1,200, because the sump pump could 
not keep up and the vault flooded and knocked the pump out. Paul said a small structure would need 

Barry made a motion to pay for Christian to attend the Reserve Academy. Aaron seconded. Motion 
passed 5-0. 

Christian to Attend Reserve Academy in Boone County for 10 Months. Cost is $200. 
Bob said that Christian would like to attend the Reserve Academy in Boone County for ten (10) 
months and the cost is only $200 or $20 a month. Kyle said this will certify Christian to be a Town 
Marshal. However, you can only have three (3) paid Police Officers so Christian will still be a 
Reserve Deputy Marshal. 

Evelyn made a motion allowing Kyle, Aaron, Willie, Christian and Alfredo to attend the IDEA 
Conference. Linda seconded. Bob asked Kyle what they were going to learn and Kyle said Drug 
Enforcement. Motion passed 5-0. 

Kyle/Aaron/Willie/Christian/Alfredo Attend IDEA Conference in Indy February 17/18/19. Cost 
$250 Each Plus Hotel/Meals 
Bob said Kyle, Aaron, Willie, Christian and Alfredo wants to attend the IDEA Conference in Indy 
February 17th through February 19th. Bob said they attend the IDEA Conference every year. Sandy 
said there is only $1,000 in the Police Training Budget so next month there will be a transfer of funds. 

SRF & Interest Rates 
Sandy said Vince wanted her to let the Town Council know that he is still trying to get us more Loan 
Forgiveness Money from SRF. Sandy said that SRF Loan Money is still at 2% and Rural 
Development's interest rate just dropped to an all-time low at 1.875%. 

Linda made a motion allowing the OCRA Water Grant Extension Letter. Evelyn seconded. Motion 
passed 5-0. 

Bob said no one was able to attend the OCRA Award Presentation. Sandy said she e-mailed Tina 
Henderson and Jill Curry to let them know that Evelyn had to work and Leah could not make it. 

OCRA Water Grant Extension Request Letter 
Bob said we need an OCRA Water Grant Extension Letter. Sandy said this is because we cannot 
meet the bid deadline and the release of funds deadline and the completion date will be extended as 
well. Sandy said this is because it took us so long to enter into the Contract with Commonwealth. 
Bob said it was not an easy decision. 

United Health Care Renewal March 1st 
Bob said the United Health Care Renewal information is on the iPad and it is going to go up a tad. 
Sandy said the spreadsheet shows how much we are paying now and how much it is going up and 
the figures are listed by Town and Employees. Bob asked if there was any discussion about Health 
Insurance. Sandy said we tried and IACT Trust could not come close to what we are paying UHC. 

Barry made a motion to accept the UHC Plan effective March 151. Aaron seconded. Motion passed 
5-0. 
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Barry asked if we could pay for this out of the Trash Fund and Sandy said she would have to check 
and see if we can pay for a recycling program out of the proceeds from trash pick- up. Barry said he 
ran the numbers and 400 times $9.50 is $3,800 and we are only paying T&S Trash $3,356 then we 
have $444 a month and if Walden's is going to charge us $250 a month then it is covered. Kyle 
mentioned the extra we have to pay for Town Clean-up days. Barry said we have $20,000 plus in the 
Trash Fund. Sandy said if we do away with the recycle trailer then everyone will put their recycle 
items in their regular trash and T&S Trash is going to get it anyway at no extra cost to the Town. 
Barry said if it cannot come out of the Trash Fund then he is for doing away with recycling. Sandy 
said if it does not come out of the Trash Fund then it will come out of the Street Fund but she will get 
that verified. Paul said if Walden's brings in one (1) of their big containers we will not have to dump 
it more than twice a month. Bob said we could get rid of our trailer. Paul said he did not know what 
it would bring because it is specialized. Paul said we would only need a twice a month dump 
because Walden's trailers probably hold four (4) times what our trailer holds. Bob asked Paul when 
Walden's was going to start charging us and Paul said he did not know for sure but they probably 
wanted an answer by February 1s1• Bob said we will not have an answer by February 1s1• Sandy 
asked Barry where Crawfordsville takes theirs and he said Walden's takes it. Barry said right now 
Crawfordsville is not paying anything. Barry said this item was tabled at the City's last Council 
Meeting. Paul mentioned surplusing our recycle trailer and selling it and said he could put it on the 
site where we found the leaf vacuum. The Town Council will have more information and discuss this 
at the February Town Council Meeting. 

Recycle Trailer Dumping -Walden's & T&S Trash 
Paul said the recycle trailer has been going to Walden's in Crawfordsville since spring of last year. 
Paul said Veedersburg does not really have a recycling program anymore. T&S Trash does not have 
a recycling center or a permit to do so. Paul gave the Town Council a paper with information about 
Walden's. Currently, the Town does not pay anything to have the recycle trailer dumped. The cost is 
going to be the same if it is our recycle trailer or if they bring in one of their big containers. The cost 
is $150 a month for the recycle trailer to be dumped two (2) times or $250 a month to have it dumped 
weekly. Paul said our recycle trailer has ten (10) bins and was built to be dumped into compactors 
and sorted off of the trailer. Walden's dumps everything into a big heap and then it goes through a 
conveyor system to sort it. Paul said it is a real pain for Walden's to dump our trailer. Paul said other 
trucks drive in open the tail gate and dump and leave. 

Paul said he got a quote for material for the building and the cost is $1,250. Paul said he talked to 
Spear about moving the controls. Paul said Spear charged Crawfordsville $18,000 but they had to 
replace all the parts. Paul said he does not know if they will have to use Spear to move the controls 
because they could possibly do it in house. Paul said he is not much of a carpenter so he talked to 
Edwards Van Matre about building the structure. Paul said it would not be very big but he does not 
want it to look like an outhouse. Paul said he would have more information at the February Meeting 
if the Town Council Members are interested. Bob asked Paul if he expects any problems this year 
and Paul said no and they have pumped the vault out twice. Paul said the controls are mounted to 
the wall and the screws/nails are not stainless and they have rusted and have already been replaced 
once. Discussion ensued. The Town Council asked Paul to send them the information before the 
next Town Council Meeting if he has it so they will have time to review it. 

to be built right on top of the vault and all of the electrical components be moved above the ground. 
Paul said Crawfordsville did this at their splash pad. 

t42 
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The Town Council decided to stop the Waynetown Newsletter and if someone comes forward that 
wants to do it then they will revisit this. However, in the future it will most likely only be an electronic 
version. Bob said anything that goes out should have our website address on it. 

Bob asked about the newsletter being on our website and Sandy said there will not be a newsletter 
per say but we can put information on our website. Kyle said it is not easy getting information to put 
a newsletter together and you do run out of ideas and it takes around five (5) to six (6) hours a month 
to do it. Barry said we do have a website that only around 10% of the Citizens are using so this may 
drive them to use our website. Barry said if Carol needs help putting information on the website he 
will help her. 

Sandy suggested that we stop the Newsletter. Sandy said we have seven (7) lines on the Utility Bills 
that we put information on and we have a Website. We pay around $125 a month to print the 
Newsletter. Peg has been volunteering her time for the last four (4) years and Kyle did it for six (6) 
years. Bob asked how many copies we print and if they are all being picked up. Sandy said we 
increased the number we were printing a little while ago (September 2013 * 200 to 250 copies) and 
yes they are all being picked up. Sandy said 95% of the people who pick one up could go on line and 
read it. 

Sandy Proctor - Clerk-Treasurer 
Waynetown Newsletter 
Sandy said Peg Proctor is running out of ideas and has decided to give up doing the Waynetown 
Newsletter. Sandy said Peg tried to get Jan Fay to take it over but she declined. In the final 
Newsletter (Jan 2016) Peg was going to have people contact Sandy if they wanted to take over the 
Newsletter. Sandy asked Peg not to do that until she discussed the Newsletter with the Town 
Council. 

Alfredo Villalpando 
Kyle introduced the new Reserve Deputy Marshal Alfredo to everyone. Alfredo is one (1) of the 
daytime dispatchers for the County. Bob welcomed Alfredo. 

Kyle Proctor -Town Marshal 
Tactical Light & Holster & Shirt 
Kyle said the tactical light on the end of Willies gun broke and it is not fixable and he needs a new 
one; however, he will also need a new holster because the light fits the holster. Kyle said Willie 
needs a new long sleeve shirt. Kyle said the cost will be over $500. Bob asked him how much. Kyle 
said the light is around $325, the holster is around $180 and the shirt is around $80. Linda made a 
motion allowing Kyle to purchase the tactical light, holster and shirt. Aaron seconded. Motion 
passed 5-0. 

Leaf Vacuum Impeller 
Paul said they could not get the old impeller (fan) off the leaf vacuum so he had to take it to B&L. B&L 
told Paul it was painful but they got it off and there will be a fee for that. 

COMMENTS FROM DEPARTMENT HEADS & CLERK-TREASURER 
Paul Rusk - Utility Superintendent 
Water Project Blueprints 
Paul asked the Town Council again to look at the Water Project Blueprints. 
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The fo~wing ~age is a copy of the sign in sheet 

Bob cdJ:dr-¥ Council President 

Sandy Proctor - Clerk-Treasurer -~ 0\, Hck l IJ---t ccic-, 

ADJOURN 
Barry made a motion to adjourn. Evelyn seconded. Motion passed 5-0. 

Barry said Mike Davis called him about the GIS Mapping License and said it could be disabled from 
Leah's computer and put it on another computer or laptop. It was decided that Aaron would be given 
Leah's GIS Mapping License and Aaron will need to take his laptop to Mike so the GIS Mapping can 
be installed. Bob said he would call Mike Davis and let him know. 

Sandy said as the Town Council you should be approving the 9-1-1 addresses before they are given 
to Mike. Sandy said two (2) streets in the Gladiator Subdivision needed new names and Paul 
mentioned the platted road across from Sandy. 

Bob discussed the 9-1-1 Addressing in detail and said Leah and a Committee has been working on 
this for about two (2) years. Bob and Kyle gave several examples of current address issues that 
cause problems for the Fire Department and the Police Department. Bob said he talked to Leah 
today and Leah was ready to hand it over to Mike Davis at the County. Once Mike has the addresses 
then he notifies every one of the address changes (people, post office, etc.). 

Bob - Employee concerns, salary and benefits. 
Carol & Bob - ADA 
Aaron - 9-1-1 Addressing 
Barry & Bob - Park & Aquatic Center 
Evelyn - Merchants Association Liaison 
Linda - Fire Department Liaison 
Peebles - Legal Council 
Barry - IMPA Commissioner 
Evelyn & Linda - Community Relations 

Bob Cox - 2016 Committee Assignments 
Bob gave the Town Council a sheet showing the 2016 Committee Assignments and went over them. 

Barry Lewis - No Comments 

Evelyn Swank - Flowers 
Evelyn thanked the Town for the flowers for Jack's funeral. 

Linda Arrigo - No Comments 

COMMENTS FROM COUNCIL MEMBERS 
Aaron Benge - Conflict of Interest 
Aaron mentioned a Conflict of Interest Form for him. Sandy asked Aaron to send him the name of his 
Businesses and she would prepare a Conflict of Interest Form for the February meeting. Aaron does 
vinyl signs and sells surplus electronic equipment. 
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